

## American College of Pediatricians The Best for Children

PO Box 357190, Gainesville, FL 32635-7190 www.Best4Children.org

December 3, 2014

President
Den Trumbull, MD

Alabama

Vice President Michelle Cretella, MD Rhode Island

**Treasurer**Jeff Brewster, MD, MBA *Georgia* 

**Secretary**R. Scott Spies, MD *North Carolina* 

Past President Thomas Benton, MD, MPH Florida

**Board of Directors** Jane Anderson, MD *California* 

Michael Artigues, MD Mississippi

Mark Grubb, MD Washington

Donald J. Hagler, MD Minnesotta

Rebecca Huizen, DO *Michigan* 

Patricia Lee June, MD *Georgia* 

Randolph Matthews, MD North Carolina

Quentin Van Meter, MD *Georgia* 

Ferdinand Yates, MD New York

Joseph Zanga, MD Georgia

Emeritus, Director Eugene Diamond, MD Illinois

**Consultant**Christopher Ferrara, Esq. *Virginia* 

Minnesota State High School League Board of Directors 2100 Freeway Boulevard Brooklyn Center, MN 55430-1735

Dear Board of Directors,

The American College of Pediatricians (the College) is a national organization of pediatricians and other healthcare professionals dedicated to the health and well-being of children. Part of our mission is to provide the best available research and our professional experience to policymakers to assist them in developing policies which help children achieve optimal levels of physical and emotional health and well-being.

It is in this context that the College urges the board not to adopt the proposed policy related to the participation of gender identity discordant students in high school athletic programs. There is not sufficient scientific evidence to document that this is a healthful course of action for any student - including those whom this policy is intended to accommodate; those who identify as transgender.

There are three reasons we discourage the adoption of this proposed policy:

1. Many of the students concerned may have a mental health condition known as Gender Dysphoria. Gender Dysphoria is a mental disorder in which an individual experiences distress over a deeply felt desire or belief that he or she is the opposite sex (see *Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders-V*). There is no scientific evidence that anyone is "born in the wrong body" or that Gender Dysphoria is an innate or immutable condition. According to the *Endocrine Society's Clinical Guidelines*, there is significantly insufficient scientific support for the use of "puberty blockers" to facilitate trans-identifying students to pass as members of the opposite sex, thereby affirming their feelings that they are actually the opposite sex. (PDF attached)

Phone: 352-376-1877 • Toll Free: 888-376-1877 • Fax: 352-376-4959 • admin@acpeds.org

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Hembree, W., et al. (2009). Endocrine Treatment of Transsexual Persons: An Endocrine Society Clinical Practice Guideline. *The Journal of Clinical Endocrinology & Metabolism, 94*(9).

A number of mental health professionals who have successfully treated Gender Dysphoria in youth stress that the "affirmation" of children's gender confusion by allowing them to behave and be treated as the opposite sex reinforces this mental disorder and renders the success of therapy less likely.<sup>2</sup>

Surely the board has the best of intentions in considering this policy. However, based on the experience of the Endocrine Society and the aforementioned mental health professionals, adopting this policy could actually be harmful to the very students it seeks to serve. Changing the existing policy to normalize their gender identity confusion and officially accommodate it by adopting this policy would constitute a very strong affirmation of their disorder. The College believes this course of action would decrease the likelihood of these troubled adolescents seeking the professional help they need. Furthermore, it is also possible that those who do seek therapy will be less likely to successfully deal with their disorder.

Schools have no authority to engage in therapy for psychological challenges such as Gender Dysphoria. Adopting this policy, however, would amount to a therapeutic intervention which will likely be detrimental to the very students it seeks to accommodate.

2. In considering this proposed policy change, it is also essential to understand that the best estimates are that a mere 0.3% of Americans identify as transgender.<sup>3</sup> Yet this proposed policy change will violate the fundamental right to privacy of 100% of the students involved in athletic programs (since even students identifying as transgender will also be sacrificing their physical privacy).

It does not appear to the College that the board has adequately considered the potential harm this policy will have on all students and on the larger high school athletic program. Given public reaction to date, there seems little doubt that mandating that students share locker rooms and bathrooms with individuals of the opposite sex will generate even more negative feelings and may result in many students forgoing athletic participation altogether.

3. As physicians we must also express our concern about the potential for injury if gender-confused students are allowed to choose to participate on opposite-sex teams. There is low scientific evidence which supports the healthfulness of hormone treatments currently administered to many of these youth.

Science simply cannot demonstrate that gender discordant youth either on or off these hormones are not at greater risk for physical injury particularly when participating on opposite-sex teams for contact sports.

The College encourages the board to more carefully consider all the implications of this proposed policy and then vote it down. Every school should be a safe environment which respects the bodily privacy of all students. The status quo ensures this; the proposed policy does not.

Sincerely,

Den Trumbull, M.D., F.C.P.

Michelle Gretelland

To a June 190

President

American College of Pediatricians

Michelle A. Cretella, M.D., F.C.P.

Vice President

American College of Pediatricians

cc: Minnesota State High School League Board of Directors

David Stead Scott McCready Bob Grey Emmett Keenan Chad Stoskopf Tom Graupmann Troy Urdahl Dan Johnson Mike Olson

Shelly Hotzler

Mark Solberg Chris McDonald Wade Johnson Erich Martens Lane Powell Deb Pauly Betsy Anderson Lea B. Olson Paul McDonald Steve Eklund Steve Beals

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Zucker, K., Bradley, S (1995). *Gender Identity Disorder and Psychosexual Problems in Children and Adolescents* (p.283). New York, NY: The Guilford Press.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Gates, G. (2011). How many people are lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender? Retrieved from http://williamsinstitute.law.ucla.edu/wp-content/uploads/Gates-How-Many-People-LGBT-Apr-2011.pdf